



Halloween Spooktacular



Bought to you by Fulton Place and GoldBar Community Leagues !!

Event will run Sunday October 25th at Fulton Place Hall from 12 to 3 pm This event is free if you have your new 2009 – 2010 Fulton Place or GoldBar community league membership. For non-community members fee will be \$5.00/person. Memberships will be available for purchase if you do not have yours yet!!

Pre registration is required: for Fulton please call Gayleen 780-761-6450 for GoldBar please call Trudy at 780-465-2243

*As the cold weather is upon us we will be accepting donations of hats, mitts, and scarves. It you have any laying around that are not of use to you there are many unfortunate people that could put them to good use.

Gold Bar Scouts Popcorn Sale

The Gold Bar Scouts are again selling popcorn this year. If you would like to order, please call Rich at 780-466-7261.

Gold Bar Craft Sale

There will be a Craft Sale at Gold Bar Hall on November 21. Mark your calendar now and watch for details in the next newsletter.

A Special Request

WANTED: Youngstown Kitchen Cabinets A Goldbar Couple would like to renovate their kitchen using Youngstown Kitchen Cabinets. These (metal) cabinets were often used by early developers of the Goldbar Community and they would like to add to the original set in their home. If you have any Youngstown cabinets that you'd be willing to sell please call Dave McKinstry at (780) 910-0310.

Scrapbooking

Have you organized all those summer vacation photos yet? What better way than to join in some scrapbooking with neighbours and friends. Come out on **October 20**th and **November 17**th, from 6:30 – 10:00 pm! Beginners are more than welcome and will receive any help needed to get started. Punches and a cutting system will be available for all to use. The cost to Community League Members is \$5.00 (membership cards must be presented when attending) and \$8.00 for Non Members. To reserve your spot, please contact Dawn Kehoe at 780-469-6080 / 780-983-4241 or e-mail at sdlkehoe@shaw.ca

New Piano Students Welcome

Piano Instruction available immediately.
Beginners to intermediate, all ages welcome.
I use a combination of series and method books to cover the many genres of music, including classical, jazz, blues, boogie, country and popular music of today. I have my Bachelor of Arts degree in Music and Education, 25 years of experience and 12 years teaching piano.

Lisa J. Mazoleski, B.A. For more information and availability please call 780-721-6660 or madmaz79@shaw.ca

Dogs in the School yard...

Dogs are absolutely NOT allowed on the school grounds. The City of Edmonton has very specific rules for dogs set out in the Animal Licensing Bylaw and the Parkland Bylaw. Rules for dogs are in place for the safety of your community and the safety of your pet. www.edmonton.ca/parks Visit and click on "Off Leash Park Sites" for more information. 2009 Parks for Paws pamphlets are also available at any of our office sites.

Babysitting Registry

Our Community League has a babysitting registry with a roster of local young people willing to babysit on a casual basis.
Call Lil at 780-466-4060 and she will put you in touch with someone offering babysitting services.

Plan Ahead for **BINGO**...

Please consider volunteering for these upcoming Bingo dates:

<u>PARKWAY</u>

Sunday, Oct. 11, 2009 Monday, Nov. 9, 2009 Tuesday, Dec. 8, 2009 Sunday, January 31, 2010 Thurs., March 11, 2010 Friday, April 9, 2010 Saturday, June 12, 2010 Wed., July 14, 2010 Saturday, August 14, 2010

FORT ROAD

Saturday, Oct. 17, 2009 Saturday, Dec. 5, 2009 Thursday, Jan. 7, 2010 Saturday, Feb. 13, 2010 Tuesday, March 30, 2010 Wed.,April 14, 2010 Saturday, June 26, 2010

As always, your help is appreciated by the Gold Bar Community. If you have any questions regarding volunteering for a Bingo, please call Lorna at 780-465-5594.

Presented in 2009 in recognition of 50 years residency in the neighbourhood of Gold Bar

Eric & Marie Albrecht Ray & Theresa Anderson Felix & Dorothy Appelt Ray & Vi Ball Lois Bergot lack & Jean Birmingham Harold & Joan Bishop loe Bouvier Pat Bounds Larry & Phyllis Boychuk Bruce & Shirley Brodie Dennis & Joan Bryn John & Mary Bryshun Gordon & Ivy Busenias Kay Cebuliak Marshall & Rose Chemy Ray & Helen Christianson Tom Cork Ed & Rose Corrigan Marie Day Ernie & Betty Dominey Gunter & Emma Diefenbach Agnes Dudar Pauline Edwards Bob & Joanna England loe Ferland Cal & Connie Firth Ollie Gerhardt Leo & Jo Goebel

Esther Hammermeister Joan Hanasyk lanet Hanson Phil & June Heiland Gerry & Laurine Hoffman Don & Eunice Hogan Dennis & Eve Hooper Harold Horeak Calvin & Lauretta Howard Annie Houg Bill & Yvonne Johnson John & Margaret Kowalski Al & Catherine Labouski Ron & Marlene Law Ollie Lens Mary Lothamer Lavergne & Eileen Lund Sheila McKay Don & Ardyth McLeod Meta McQueen Andrew & Annie Moisey lack Morrison Allan & Pauline Oliver Jenny Osborn loe Osguthorpe Glen Paege Roger & Dorothy Peel Marie Piwowar

Helmut & Else Popke Al & Marian Roberge Helen Robinson Wilfred & Elly Schenkel Armin & Deanna Schmidt Aileen Schulha **Guy & Shirley Sirois** Don Smart Henry & Nora Spenrath Norman Stalker Rose Stamper **Bob & Marjorie Stagg** Betty Taylor lean Tkach Wilson Todd lim & Helen Tomlinson Maxine Townsend Sigrid Trink lune Ward Arnie Weidman Martha Wiese Marilyn Wells Bill Widynowski Cliff & Margaret Williams

If anyone hasn't received their certificate, contact Marshall at 780-469-2597.

Bruce Williamson

Gold Bar Building Committee Update

Accomplishments in 2009:

- Community donations program launched
- February Fund-raising Kick-Off & May Spring Fling/Silent Auction
- Monthly committee meetings and City of Edmonton consultations
- Financial partnership with North SEERA Hockey Association established
- Request for Proposal (RFP) prepared and distributed
- Successful bidder chosen Sherri Shorten Architect Ltd.
- Summer meetings with architect, consulting engineers, etc
- Green design strategies workshop in early September
- Identifying grants and corporate funders

In the coming months the building committee will be working closely with our architect and key consultants. We will also focus on fund-raising. Community members are always welcome to get involved; if you have experience, contacts, or simply enthusiasm, you are qualified to join our team!

Donations from the community are still being accepted. Download a printable version of the donor form from our community web-site or call any committee member to arrange for a brochure to be dropped off. Details about the donation program are on the form and - don't forget - you can claim charitable donations under you, your spouse, or your common law partner. Contributions of \$200 or less result in a 15% federal tax rebate; donations after \$200 result in a 29% rebate. Thank you to all who have already donated!

"Working on our Dream while Embracing our Future"

Gold Bar School's 50th Anniversary

Celebrating Gold Bar School's 50th Anniversary is scheduled for Thursday, May 27th, 2010.

We would like to invite community residence, both current and past who have experienced Gold Bar School's great dedication to learning over the past 50 years, to come out for a meeting of planning and to reminisce on Monday October 19th, 2009 at 6:30 pm in the Gold Bar School library.

Severino & Armida Poles

Looking forward to seeing you, 50th Anniversary Committee

Gold Bar Communications

If you have a submission for the Gold Bar Newsletter, please e-mail me at: stacey.goldbar@hotmail.com or call 780-465-0486. The next newsletter deadline is

9:00 pm, Monday, Nov. 2. You can also contact me if you need to post a message on the community sign located at 106 Ave. & 47 St. All Gold Bar residents are welcome to attend Community League meetings. The next meeting is Monday, November 2 at 7 pm, in the basement of the Hall, 4620-105 Ave.

You can always access community information and events on the Gold Bar website at: www.goldbarcl.com

If you need to send any correspondence regarding the Community League, or to send a donation to the Building Committee, please mail to: Gold Bar Community League P.O. Box 38124 Capilano 10155-50 Street Edmonton, Alberta T6A 3Y6